BETWEEN THE POINTS

News from the Lake Geneva Yacht Club

September , 2009

(  Now at the Helm
   The report of the nominating committee was accepted at the annual meeting.  

   Nominees who assumed office at the close of the meeting are:

     Commodore – Michael Keefe, a member of the A Scow and Sonar fleets

     Vice Commodore – John Simms, a member of the E Scow and M24 fleets.

     Rear Commodore – Don Holst, a member of the Sonar fleet.

     Secretary – Julie Navin, an E Scow crew whose sons are Optimist and Bic sailors and husband

                       crews in classes A, E, and M24

     Treasurer – Frank Davenport, a member of the E Scow, C Scow, and M24 fleets.

   Directors elected to three year terms:

     Jim Smith – a past Commodore

     Paul Wood – a member of the MC Scow fleet

    John DeCarlo – a member of the C Scow fleet
 

   A director elected to a two year term to fill a vacancy:

    Tim Doran – an E Scow and M24 crew   

  Continuing terms on the board of directors:

    One year – Helen Sherry, wife and mother of members of the A Scow fleet

    One year – Chris Impens, an A Scow crew

    One year – Jeff Brassel , a member of the MC Scow Fleet

    Two years – Bob Youngquist, a former member of the E Scow fleet

    Two years – Marie Kropp, a former member of the Sonar fleet
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(Youth Awards

   An outstanding youth sailing season was celebrated on September 5th with the award of trophies.  

   The coveted Aunty Jo Skipper’s Trophy was awarded to Griffin Rolander.  In addition to placing 1st in Class X Series A, and first in Optimist Series A and Series B, Griffin won more Series A  (Championship Series) races than any other skipper in any fleet in the Club, thus earning the Aunty Jo Trophy.  Griffin also received the Mike Sherin GLSS Optimist Class Skipper of the Year award; the Ernst C. Schmidt Class X Championship Trophy; the Grunschel Trophy for top first year skipper in Class X;  the Lolly Pike Trophy for the best Class X performance in the ILYA championship (2nd, Junior Fleet); the Robert J. Porter Memorial Optimist Championship Trophy;  the Osuhowski, Wiswell, and Todd Perrigo Class X race trophies; the Jane Pegel Trophy for the best score on the opening day of the Optimist Series A.

   Mac Six was Griffin’s crew and earned the GLSS George Happ X Boat Crew of the Year Trophy, and the Childers Trophy as top crew in Series A.

   Matt Ripkey with the help of crews Hannah Ripkey and Annalise Floody, was awarded the Shypoke Trophy for winning the GLSS Intra School Regatta; the William H. Freytag GLSS Class X Skipper of the Year Trophy; the Coyote Cup race trophy.

   Dan and Mark Davies were the winners of the Class X Fiedler Trophy that is awarded annually to the X boat team that raced in the greatest number of A Series races and demonstrated the highest level of sportsmanship while competing.  

  The team of Mitchel Lee and Connor Cain received the Jeff and Sandy Perrigo Trophies for the placing first in Class X Series B.

  The Checkmate Trophy for highest placing sibling team in Class X Series A was awarded to Emmet and Maeve Nelson.

  The Class X William H. Freytag race trophy was won by Colin Rowe and his crew, Nate Freytag.

  Charlie Morris and Leslie Poole won the Harry Leahy class X race trophy.

  The Class X Hollister race trophy was awarded to Davis Porter/Aiden Jacobs.

   Leslie Poole received the Jane Pegel Trophies for the best performance on the second day of Optimist Series A and the best performance on the first day of the Optimist Series B.

  The Jane Pegel Trophy for the best score on the second day of Optimist Series B went to R. J. Porter.

  The winner of the Labanaukas Trophy for winning the GLSS Optimist Intra School Regatta was Eric Wood.

  In addition to the trophies named above, the sailors received keeper trophies for the various series.  The final results can be viewed on the Club website.
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(Long Distance Races Hotly Contested

   The Club races that go “the length of the lake” were successfully completed.

    In Class A the races were tightly contested and thrilling to watch.    The 2009 winner of the  Sheridan Trophy race was John Anderson’s Eagle with Bud Melges at the helm.    The Wacker Trophy race went to Wendell Sherry’s White Lightning.

    Don Holst won in the Sonars and Jay Blomquist  in Class C.

(Regatta Reports

   During August and September the various class championship regattas fill the race calendar.

   Gordy and Malcolm Lamphere sailed in the U.S. Laser Championship at Brant Beach, NJ.  Gordy placed 13th in the Standard rig.  Malcolm placed 17th in the 4.7 rig.

   Emmet/Maeve Nelson and Matt Cain/Clancy Nelson raced in the prestigious Class X Blue Chip.

  Placing second in the 18 boat fleet at the M-17 Nationals was the team of Coye Harrett/Meg Six.
  Geneva sailors raced in several classes during the Inland Lake YA Championship at Green Lake.  In Class MC, Kelly Hirn placed 4th; Kevin Neal, 12th; and Rod Rieger, 26th.  In Class A Terry Blanchard’s Silverhawk with Andy Burdick at the helm was the overall winner.  Brian Porter was at the helm of the Minnetonka boat that placed 2nd in Class A.  Other A skippers placed: John Porter, 5th; Tom Freytag, 7th; Kevin Jewett, 10th; Chuck Lamphere, 16th; Art Larson, 21st.  In Class E, Brian Porter placed 3rd; Vincent Porter, 5th; Ken Wruk, 19th; Clifford Porter, 27th; Frank Davenport, 31st.

  At the Western Michigan Annual Championship, Matt Ripkey placed 3rd in the Laser fleet.  Coye Harrett placed 4th in the M-17s and 13th in the MCs.

  Malcolm Lamphere raced his Optimist in the 323 boat New England Championship, placing 3rd in the Red Fleet and 4th overall.   Later in August Malcolm won the Canadian Optimist Championship.
  The Inland Lake YA Optimist Championship was held at Lake Beulah.   Griffin Rolander was the overall winner.  R. J. Porter placed 7th; Nate Freytag, 15th; Leslie Poole, 20th; Eric Wood, 37th; Mac Six, 40th; and Mark Davies,63rd.  The Geneva Green Team placed: Stuart Henry, 2nd; Amelia Rolander, 5th; Bo Freytag, 6th; Ali Freytag, 7th; Charlie Reynolds, 11th; Aiden Jacobs, 13th; Josh Navin, 14th; Riley Jacobs, 16th; Finn Rowe, 17th; Ryan Ripkey, 18th; Harry Melges, 20th; Caroline Reynolds, 21st; Anne Havlik, 22nd; Henry Rolander, 23rd; Will Davies, 24th; Hunter Sharpe, 26th; Alex Vondersitt, 28th; 

  In late August Gordy Lamphere qualifed for and competed in the Laser Senior World’s Championship held in Nova Scotia in strong winds following hurricane Bill   Susie Pegel competed the following week in the Laser Masters World’s Championship sailed at the same location in lighter air left behind by tropical storm Danny.  They came away wiser and determined to improve.

  The Class E Scow Nationals held at Oshkosh after Labor Day fell victim to the big “H” that dominated the weather in the midwest for all too many weeks.  Only three races were completed and ILYA champion Tom Burton from Minnetonka won the championship.  The Geneva contingent did well, however, and will be ready to take on Burton at the Blue Chip.  Vincent Porter placed 3rd, Brian Porter, 5th, Iggy Labanauskas, 17th, 

The M-24 #275 is the recipient of the “substitute mark”

award for their innovative solution to the pile up at

 the leeward mark on the evening of September 11th.  

 Details are available via the M-24 fleet, the Kattack system crashed.
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(Old Guard Race


        The annual “face off” of the Club members #1 through #50


         is scheduled for Saturday, September 19th.


       


         1:00 p.m. Skippers’ Meeting	         2:00 p.m. Warning Signal


            


         The race “post mortem” will be in the Commodore’s lounge.


         All Old Guard members and their families are welcome.


        


         


         








(Manager’s Corner


          Lunch service will be available:


          Saturday/Sunday, September 19th - 20th 





         Dinner service will be available:


         Friday evening, September 18th.


             





(   Annual Dinner and Award of Trophies 


		  Saturday, September 26th


		     6:00 p.m. – cocktails


                        7:00 p.m. – dinner


Please make your reservations today, 262-275-2727








